Business Session
2:00 PM – Thursday, March 2, 2023
26th Floor Council Chambers
Those in attendance: Mayor Lucas, Mayor Pro Tem McManus Councilmembers: Bough, Parks-Shaw, Barnes, O’Neill, Hall, Ellington, Robinson, Bunch, Shields, Fowler, and, City Manager Brian Platt represented the City Manager's Office.
Approval of Minutes for Business Session of February 23, 2023: Minutes approved unanimously

[bookmark: _GoBack]Scope Statement: 2023 Boards and Commissions Governance Risk Assessment: The city auditor is required by Section 2-722 of the Code of Ordinances to distribute a governance assessment checklist to governing or policy boards of the city at least once every four years and report the results to the City Council. Boards and commissions in Kansas City oversee essential public functions and activities, allocating significant public resources and overseeing the delivery of services to residents and visitors. However, unlike elected officials, they are not directly accountable to voters. Therefore, boards and commissions must follow good governance practices when public funds are spent. The audit objective is to assess the governance practices of Kansas City boards and commissions by distributing a checklist to 15 boards and commissions and a shortened survey to 27 boards and commissions required to file financial disclosures under Section 2-2024 of the Code of Ordinances. The audit report is expected to be released in August 2023.

Annual Audit Plan Fiscal Year 2024: The City Auditor's Office has released its annual audit plan for Fiscal Year 2024, with a focus on audits that will provide decision-makers with information and recommendations to improve city services, ensure careful use of tax dollars, and enhance public accountability and transparency. The goal is to release nine performance audits, a 50% increase over the current year. The selection of audits is based on various factors, including operational, financial, and compliance risks, City Council goals, budget and performance information, resident surveys, and previous audits. Input and concerns from the Mayor, City Council, city management, and the public are also considered. The annual audit plan is subject to review and revision throughout the year based on City Council directives, the city auditor's discretion, staffing changes, emerging issues, or unanticipated events. Implementing audit recommendations can improve city services and program performance, reduce or avoid costs, increase revenues, and enhance management and controls over public monies and assets.


Audit: FY 2023 Second Quarter: Police Spending from the Community Policing and Prevention Fund: The City Council directed the City Auditor to conduct quarterly audits of the Board of Police Commissioners' efforts to meet the city's expectations for using the Community Policing and Prevention Fund (CPPF). The second quarter expenses report from the Police Department was received on December 15, 2022, and a revised data set on January 13, 2023. The costs were reviewed to determine if they were consistent with the expected categories and appropriations outlined by the City Council in Ordinance 220216. As a result, the department spent about 21% of the funds appropriated to the CPPF and allocated these expenditures to eligible spending categories in the second quarter. In addition, the audit team verified whether officers or staff were assigned to dedicated patrol and community outreach, Police Crime Lab expenses allocated to CPPF, and newly hired officers as reported. The draft report was sent to the Police Department on February 3, 2023. No recommendations were made, and the audit team thanked the Police Department staff for their assistance and cooperation.


KCATA Ride Share Program: The Kansas City Area Transportation Authority (KCATA) is launching a new ride-sharing program called Project Iris on March 15. The service will recognize a passenger’s zone and send a van to pick them up. The service will be free if the passenger travels from one bus stop to another. However, if traveling inside the designated zone but not from a bus stop, the service will cost a fee. The project extends Kansas City's bus system, offering 24-hour service throughout its two zones, the Northland and downtown Kansas City. KCATA representatives said the project focuses on community mobility and providing transportation choices to ensure complete access to the city. The app has already launched for smartphones and will offer services starting March 15 with 20 Chevy Volt electric vehicles and multiple vans. The service is expected to generate $1.2 million during its first year, with 80% of revenue going to Kansas City and the other 20% to KCATA.

Closed Session/Litigation Item(s): There was a motion to go into closed session.  The mayor and council then proceeded to the meeting room, in the back of the 26th floor chamber, for closed session proceedings.  
The meeting adjourned:

